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WASHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL  

Clerk to the Council   Mrs   R Luckin ,   Bramley Cottage, Hole Street,   Wiston , West Sussex, BN44 3DH   Tel:  01903 893548   Email:  washingtonpc@talk21.com     Website: www.wpc.org.uk  


PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

2nd July 2012 
7.30pm in the Village Hall

Present: Cllr C. Beglan, Cllr L. Britt, , Cllr N. Dore`, Cllr P. Heeley, Cllr D. Horwood,


Cllr A. Jennings, Cllr R. Milner-Gulland, Cllr M. Turley, Cllr D. Whyberd, Cllr T Cooke

In Attendance: Cllr Dawe (HDC) and Cllr Wilkinson (WSCC)
Members of the public: PC Burt
Clerk: Rebecca Luckin

12.73 Apologies and Declarations of Interest

Apologies were received from Cllr J. Davies (holiday)

Declarations of Interest were received from Cllr Dore and Cllr Turley regarding Lindats, and Cllr Dore regarding the Village Hall.
12.74 Minutes of the last meeting.
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th June 2012 were agreed as being a correct record and duly signed.

The meeting was adjourned to allow PC Burt to give his report.
PC Burt apologised that he was unable to attend the last meeting due to work commitments. He reported on the period 6th May – 1st July.  Three crimes had occurred; on the A24 a vehicle window had been smashed and a handbag stolen, an elderly lady had jewellery and money stolen (suspected to be her carer), and criminal damage to a house in Merrywood Lane - a broken house window due to a neighbourly dispute.  Most of the travellers in Sandhill Lane, had moved on, two caravans were still remaining. PC Burt advised that the Police have no reason to move them, it is a designated highway and neighbours have met them.  The Chair was concerned that overnight parking and sanitation may be an issue.  PC Burt will ask them what the arrangements are.  The Clerk will contact the HDC and WSCC Gypsy Liaison Officers (Esther Quarm and Liz Creswick) and to work towards resolving the issue.  PC Burt will approach them in the first instance.  Some travellers were still living at the Windmill.    The Chair asked Cllr Dawe to advise on HDC policy regarding travellers.  HDC  has a draft policy in place including nominated sites.  Cllr Wilkinson will investigate the progress of a potential traveller site in Ashington.  Graffitti had been removed from the subway.  The Chairman thanked PC Burt for taking time to attend the meeting.

The meeting was reconvened
12.75 Matters arising 
The Clerk’s Action List following the meeting of 6th June 2012 had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The Clerk reported that there was a backlog of small maintenance jobs.  A notice will be placed on the board asking for help.
The Clerk, Chairman and Cllr Jennings will undertake a tree survey.

12.76 Approval and adoption of Code of Conduct and Dispensation Scheme

First draft documents were circulated prior to the meeting, prior to being approved by HDC Councillors.  Cllr Turley proposed that the documents were approved and adopted by Washington Parish Council.  Cllr Heeley seconded the proposal.  Councillors voted unanimously to adopt the Code of Conduct and Dispensation Scheme.  The Clerk will post the required notice on the board.

12.77 Planning & Transport 

Applications 

	SDNP/12/00695/HOUS Tilley’s House, The Pike – Amendment to existing permission regarding barn style garage.  Plans were circulated prior to the meeting, indicating a slight change in positioning of garage.  Councillors agreed that they had no objection to the planning proposal.

DC/12/1150 Hilltop, Bracken Lane - Erection of three-bay detached garage with annex.

Cllrs Beglan, Heeley and Cook had visited the site and advised that there was no issue with overlooking neighbouring properties, but they were concerned that the proposed accommodation could form a separate dwelling. The property owner had advised that the accommodation was required for his daughter and included a bedroom, bathroom and kitchen.  There had been no comment received from the Heath Common Residents Association.  Councillors agreed that they would like to ask Planning Officers to tie the accommodation to the main house, should they be mindful to approve the application.  Restricted delivery and working hours could be requested as a condition.  The Clerk will respond to HDC.

SDNP/12/00951 Lindats, School Lane - proposed new pedestrian access.

Plans were circulated prior to the meeting.  Councillors agreed that they had no objection to the proposal.  The Clerk will respond to HDC.  

Enforcement 

DC/11/1695 Church House, The Street, Washington.  Alleged breach – erection of walls and gates not in accordance with approved plans – no breach, case closed.
DC/10/1457 RMC Site  - Use by plant hire company without planning permission, e-mail from HDC circulated 26.06.12. HDC will continue to monitor the situation until the future of site is settled.
Decision Notices 

None



Appeals

DC/11/1652 Little Barton, Hampers Lane – appeal in progress

DC/10/2543 The Holt, Merrywood Lane – appeal dismissed – enforcement notice upheld.  Cllr Dawe will investigate and report on the process and progress.  
APP/ Z3825/D/12/2173034 – The Maples, Hampers Lane – appeal in progress

Transport
A Meeting with Adam Bazley and Cllr Wilkinson had taken place on 20th June 2012. The Clerk and Cllr Beglan had attended and a report from the Clerk was circulated prior to the meeting.
A283 Crossing - Following the meeting the installation of triangular signs with flashing lights during school hours was discussed.  This was considered a quicker and more affordable solution compared to some that had been suggested.  Ian Patrick WSCC, had asked if the Parish Council would be willing to consider partially funding the improvements.  The total cost would be £8,000 - £10,000 and a contribution of £5,000 was suggested by Cllr Wilkinson as being an appropriate sum, which could come from Section 106 Monies.  Councillors discussed the position of the crossing and all other options to resolve the issue.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Wilkinson and members agreed to instruct the Clerk to liaise with Ian Patrick WSCC (cc Cllr Wilkinson) and to ask for an indication of cost.  

A24 Gap – Nick Herbert has passed Councillors concerns to WSCC.  Cllr Wilkinson expressed concerned that a TRO would take time and that bus companies would reconsider their routes and avoid the village.  He recommended that Councillors think carefully before progressing with the closure of the gap.  Traffic Police have caught 64 vehicles using the crossing illegally in the last year.  Cllr Heeley was of the opinion that it was not safe for buses to use and that it was a safety issue, not an enforcement issue.  The Clerk will advise Adam Bazley that Councillors wish to continue to work towards closing the gap.

The Bostal Layby - solutions to the on-going fly-tipping issue were discussed.  Adam Bazley had suggested that the landowner may need to be contacted before the layby could be closed with bollards.  In an e-mail, since the PC meeting, Adam Bazley confirmed that he had sent a request to the Traffic Engineering Team to install bollards. 

Old London Road / Rock Road / junction with A24 - Cllr Wilkinson was concerned that the removal of vegetation would not be the correct solution.  The sight lines are very poor and a large budget is required to make major improvements.  Much of the budget would be taken up on traffic management while the improvements were being made.
Washington Speed Survey – will take place after the school summer break.
12.78 Finance

Peter Evans, Internal Auditor, report and recommendations.  Councillors agreed to review the report at the next Finance or Full Council meeting.
Request by PWLB to pay by Direct Debit rather than cheque had been received. Cllr Turley proposed that the change be made, Cllr Heeley seconded proposal.  Members voted unanimously to pay the twice yearly bill by direct debit.  The Clerk will make arrangements with Lloyds bank.  

Cllrs Wilkinson and Dawe left the meeting 8.35pm
Cheques previously sent out:

	SCS Phone bill April
	£26.06

	
	

	
	


Cheques for approval:

	SCS Phone bill (June) not yet received
	Max £50.00

	Andrew Gale, tree surgeon
	£474.0

	Litter Warden’s salary (includes 5.5 hours carried forward)
Daniel Muddle £5 p/h maintenance 
	£155.04
£32.50

	Clerk’s Salary(net)
	£756.76

	Clerk’s expenses including:

Bits and PC’s Work to retrieve e-mail account £168.00, 
and printer cartridges and stationery £99.64
	£297.84

	HMRC Quarterly payment

D Flynn Grounds maintenance (May £324.00, June £864.00)
	£732.72

£1,188.00

	Edburtons (invoice not yet received)

Peter Evans – Internal Auditor
	£9,564.00

£75.00

	*Will confirm Monday 

Councillors agreed to approve all cheques listed above.

Cllr Dore advised that a donation of £20 had been received from Etudeo for use of the Recreation ground.

Cllr Britt had received £67.47 for use of the Muga.


	


12.79 Correspondence 

1. CPRE E-bulletin circulated 07.06.12

2. E-mail Claire Ebelwicz regarding Youth Provision circulated 07.06.12

3. Rural Services Network E-bulletin circulated 07.06.12

4. HDC Member’s E-bulletin circulated 07.06.12

5. HDC Member’s E-bulletin circulated 18.06.12

6. HDC Member’s E-bulletin circulated 19.06.12

7. HDC Crime and Community Safety Survey circulated 26.06.12

8. HDC Member’s E-bulleting circulated 26.06.12

9. Rural Services Network online survey circulated 27.06.12

10. Strategic Planning, Neighbourhood Planning Event 4th July – circulated 27.06.12
11. Link to CLC Agenda for 4th July meeting circulated 28.06.12 Clerk will find out venue.

12. Section 106 funds printout – circulated 28.06.12

13. RSN E-bulletin circulated 02.07.12

12.80 Local Issues including Maintenance  

12.80.1 The Chairman advised that the Litter Warden wished to give up her post at the end of July.  The Chairman and Councillors were sorry to hear that she would be leaving and discussed the options for replacing her.  Members decided to monitor the situation before making a decision.  

12.80.2 Local flooding in June, WSCC had requested details in an e-mail circulated 20.06.12.  WSCC had advised that they would not be able to assist residents directly, but wished to know details in order that an Emergency Plan could be devised.  The Wiston Estate had offered to meet with Parish Council to discuss any measures that could be taken.  Tony Skelding, HDC e-mail circulated 20.06.12.  The Clerk had investigated Floodsax available in boxes of 20 at a cost of approx. £15.  An article had been placed in the newsletter asking parishioners if they would like to purchase these, before the Parish Council commit to procuring a supply. The Chairman reported that some householders had problems with gutters overflowing rather than groundwater flooding.  Cllr Horwood reported that the area near the Frankland Arms had flooded due to debris and silt build-up in the drains.  Councillors asked the Clerk to contact WSCC Highways and ask if relief holes could be drilled in the brick wall to enable water to flow away and prevent flooding.  The bricks could also be marked to identify the location of the drain in the event of the next flood.  
12.80.3 Car Park resurfacing – Councillors agreed that they were satisfied with the completed project.  The Clerk has reported pot-holes in School Lane, near to the edge of the new tarmac, to Highways Dept.

12.80.4 Grass cutting – Cllr Whyberd advised members that the mowing contractor, D Flynn, had experienced immense problems with the weather, preventing him from getting the work completed as he would have liked. 
12.80.5 Clearance at the back of allotments – Will be discussed at the next Open Spaces Committee.

12.80.6 The clerk had received a request from the Village Tea Room Committee for funds to provide an upgrade to Fire Alarm, install a heat sensor in the small kitchen, install a break glass alarm by the back door and repair the emergency light above the back door. The Finance Committee agreed to consider the request when when an indication of cost has been provided.

12.80.7 Cllr Jennings reported that road signs / posts needed replacing in Rock Road and the end of Muttons Lane – The Clerk has reported to WSCC.

12.80.8 Cllr Turley reported that a Car was parked on a notable verge, near the A24 roundabout, advertised for sale.  Potential purchasers were parking on the verge to view the car.  The Clerk will ask WSCC to remove the car. 

12.80.9 Cllr Cook asked if the roundabout should have been mown, in the past the grass had been left to grow.  Pansies  in the borders should have been replaced with heuchera.  

12.80.10 Signs in the village – Councillors agreed that signs on the roadside were a distraction to drivers. 

12.80.11 Windmill – Cllr Milner-Gulland advised that no sale had yet taken place and that travellers were still insitu.

12.80.12 Cllr Horwood advised that the Football goals on the Muga were not secure.  The Clerk will advertise for a handyman, since there was a backlog of maintenance work.  

12.80.13 Cllr Turley reported that a fence bar has fallen away near the children’s play area and left exposed nails.  

12.80.14 The Clerk advised that residents in Chanctonbury Close will need to liaise direct with HDC to get their broken drain repaired – the road is not adopted by WSCC.  The Clerk will contact Mrs Pauline Stevenson.

12.80.15 Cllr Heeley reported that Parish Council noticeboards are overused by other groups advertising events.  The Clerk advised that any commercial or non-local material was always removed and that she would continue to monitor the noticeboards.
12.81 Reports and recommendations from Committees 

To receive any reports from Committees - no meetings held.

12.82 Meetings attended 

The Clerk advised that she had recently attended a Clerk’s Networking Meeting.  A presentation had been given by Claire Ebelwicz regarding future proposals for Youth Provision in the district.  A copy of the presentation was given to Councillors, for possible discussion at a future meeting.  A response will be required in September.  Sandra Herbert had advised that HDC had accepted a new Scheme of Delegation for the Planning Department.  In order for a planning proposal to appear before committee, five objections will now be required.

12.83 Any Other Urgent Business 

Any Other Urgent Business is for the exchange of information only, as it is a non-specific item, members cannot make decisions under this section.  If you have any urgent business that needs a decision to be made at the meeting and you are unable to notify the Clerk in time for it to be included on the Agenda, please speak to the Clerk before the meeting begins.

Cllr Dore confirmed that Louise Beaton – AiRS, had booked the Village Hall 15th October 6 – 10pm.  There will be a presentation from the Tea Room Committee, with the support of AiRS.

12.84 Date and Time of next meetings: 









Committees – Monday 16th July







Full Council – Monday 6th August
The meeting closed at 9.22pm

Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Date: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Chairman
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